


Urbana, Ill., 2 Sept., 1902. 
H. H. Ring, 
 Houston, Texas. 
Dear Mrs. Ring: 
  In answer to your questions concerning applicants for the position of cataloger in 
your library, I can only honestly say that I can not favorably recommend Miss Mary E. Sparks. 
She does not possess tact in any marked degree, and personally she is very unattractive. She is 
probably a woman of great ability as a scholar, but beyond this I can give not favorable 
recommendation for her. 
 Miss Arnold of whom you speak is a very attractive young woman, and her work while in 
the library school was of good average quality. I think that you would make no mistake in 
engaging Miss Arnold to assist you. She would surely be very attractive to the public and you 
could trust her work. 

Yours very sincerely,   
        Katharine L. Sharp [signed] 

Director of Lib. School 




